

## **BRITISH PARACHUTE ASSOCIATION**



## SAFETY NOTICE 1/11

## **AVIACOM ARGUS AAD**

Following several incidents where Argus AAD cutters failed to cut through the reserve parachute closure loops, a number of parachute container manufacturers have stated that Agus AADs are not to be fitted to their containers.

Because of concern regarding the effectiveness of the these AADs and following a recommendation from the Riggers Committee, the BPA Safety and Training Committee (STC) at their meeting of the 7<sup>th</sup> April 2011 has decided that Argus AADs are suspended and must not be fitted in containers of parachutists jumping at BPA Affiliated Clubs and Centres or on displays by BPA registered Display Teams.

This is with immediate effect and is until further notice.

John Hitchen
<a href="Mational Coach & Safety Officer">National Coach & Safety Officer</a>

8<sup>th</sup> April 2011

Distribution

CCIs
Council
Riggers
STC Mailing
Skydive – The Mag
CAA
File

Wharf Way, Glen Parva, Leicester, LE2 9TF Telephone: 0116 278 5271, Facsimile: 0116 247 7662, e-mail: skydive@bpa.org.uk